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CHECK AGAINST DELIVERY

Mr. President,
Finland wishes to thank Armenia for the UPR report and its presentation today. Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations. 

Firstly, Finland recommends Armenia to continue strengthening the mandate of the Human Rights Defender's office and extend its work to regions not yet covered by the institution as well as to fully and without delay implement the recommendations put forward by the Human Rights Defender. 

Secondly, Finland recommends Armenia to respect and protect the right of human rights defenders and journalists to undertake their legitimate work without the fear of harassment, intimidation or reprisals.

********
Armenia’s national human rights institution, known as the Human Rights Defender, plays an important role in monitoring the human rights situation in Armenia.

Finland commends Armenia for increasing the funds for the Human Rights Defender. We are pleased to note that the increased budget resulted in continuous operation of the Rapid Response Service and some of the local offices of the Human Rights Defender (in Gavar, Kapan and Gyumri).

